
  1 Trafford Pedestrian & Cycling 
Improvements

Progress
July 2025
Work has continued at Chester Rd junction, with the 
drainage completed and installation of new ducts for 
the proposed traffic lights around 75% complete. The 
construction of the new islands is also around 75% 
complete.

Work has also continued on Seymour Grove with the 
reconstruction of the footway outside the Metro Station 
and a new cycleway island that extends into Talbot Road.

Works have now started on the latest phase of Trafford Council’s programme of constructing cyclops 
junctions along the A56 Chester Road and Talbot Road. The junction improvements will see the creation of 
a safe continuous cycling and walking link through to the centre of Trafford, opening the area up for active 
travel, improving safety and taking cars off the road.

This phase will see the junctions of Talbot Rd/Chester Rd and Talbot Rd/Seymour Rd undergoing major 
reconfiguration into cycle friendly links and cyclops junctions, including smart signals to cut down on 
unnecessary waiting. Talbot Road is a very busy road and well used by local cyclists, these works will make 
it easier and safer to use and hopefully make active travel more appealing to less confident members of the 
community. 
Works are programmed to be completed by Christmas 2025.
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Project Update
Talbot Road/Seymour Road

For any further information or queries 
please email: 

mcf@amey.co.uk

August 2025
We intend to reconstruct the footway outside the hotel on 
Talbot Road (delayed due to HV cables in the way) and 
once this is complete we can close the section of road 
(during nights) between White City Way and Seymour 
Grove for the first phase of road resurfacing.

The footway outside the Metro Station is due to be 
completed (apart from the final surfacing) in time for the 
Man Utd vs Fiorentina on Sat 9th August.

We should also complete the new islands in Chester 
Road junction by late August, when work will move to the 
northern footway.


